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NEWMAN NEWS

Newman Volunteer Corps

All registrations/RSVPs are found on the website 
under Parish Sign Ups: 
www.comonewman.org/parish/parish-sign-ups

CORRECTION: LENTEN PROJECT TOTAL
Thank you to everyone who donated to the Lenten 
Project this year, benefitting our Sister Parish in La 
Libertad, El Salvador. Our goal was $9,000, and we 
reached a total of $11,256.15 (this amount has been 
corrected). Thank you! The donations will go toward programs for 
youth and women empowerment as well as scholarship funds. 

NEWMAN WAS FORCOLUMBIA!
On April 27,  a troupe of parishioners from Newman participated 
along side 2,000 fellow Christians to serve agencies and 
individuals in our community. Many thanks for all who gave a 
little time to others!

MAY PERSONAL CARE ITEMS COLLECTION
This month, Newman Volunteer Corps is collecting the following 
items for True North: laundry detergent (preferably liquids or 
pods), mesh shower poufs, shower gel, hair elastics, and hair care 
products for women of color. Donations may be placed in the 
large silver bin in the Turner Street entrance. Thank you to all 
who donated to the ForColumbia diaper drive and participated in 
community-wide service projects in April!

NEWMAN NIGHT AT THE FOOD BANK
The next Newman Night at the Food Bank is Monday, May 13  
from 6-8 p.m. Our usual night is the second Monday of each 
month. The Food Bank depends on volunteer groups, such as 
ours, to repackage food for their recipients. In April, we packaged 
chicken nuggets. Thanks so much to all who came!

The Food Bank is now requiring all volunteers to set up a profile.  
Please visit the Sign Ups page for a link to the Food Bank website. 
In order to volunteer this month, you will need to register for 
that night on or before 4 p.m. on Friday, May 10. If you do not 
have computer access, paper forms are located in the Gathering 
Space. You can contact Melanie Lake at 573-447-6609 to input this 
information. Thanks to those who have registered already. The 
Food Bank is located at 2101 Vandiver Drive.

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN GATHERING
The group of International Women will meet on Monday, May 13 at 
10 a.m. at Laura Ruggiero's home, 1000 Sycamore Lane. We greatly 
appreciate Laura for hosting this event. Please email or call Laura if 
you will be able to attend (dbg579@hotmail.com or 573.442.2630). 
We will not be meeting this summer but will continue in 
September. Please let us know if you'd like to host! We hope to see 
you on Monday!

FACULTY & STAFF WINE AND CHEESE OPEN HOUSE
All current or retired faculty from any campus: you're invited to a 
Wine and Cheese Reception! Join us in the Multipurpose Room on 
Wednesday, May 15 from 5-7 p.m. Email Angelle Hall (angelle@
comonewman.org) to RSVP. We hope to see you there!  

WIDOWS HELPING WIDOWS 
Find purpose and meaning to the unexpected life as a widow with 
others traveling the same path. Join us on Thursday, May 16 from  
6:30-7:45 p.m. in the Disciples Room. We will be reading chapters 
and discussing the book "It's Not Suppose To Be This Way" by 
Lysa TerKeurst. For more information, contact Rose at marrar@
missouri.edu.

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION DINNER
Thank you to all the wonderful volunteers that support Newman! 
We’d like to appreciate you at a Volunteer Appreciation Dinner 
on Tuesday, May 21 from 5-7 p.m. in the MPR. If you have not 
yet RSVP'd, please do so on the Parish Sign Ups page or contact 
Theresa at theresa@comonewman.org.

FOREIGN MISSION APPEAL
Fr. Peter Schavitz, C.Ss.R., a Redemptorist missionary priest, will 
be speaking to us the weekend of May 25/26 about the vital work 
being done by Redemptorist missionary priests and brothers 
serving in Brazil and Nigeria. Fr. Pete was ordained in 1976 and 
is currently stationed in Liguori, Missouri. Fr Pete is a seasoned 
parish mission preacher whose faith, stories, humor, and words 
continue to spiritually impact thousands. Kindly welcome Fr. Pete, 
and please give your attention to this important appeal. 

SUMMER KICKBALL WITH NEWMAN
All are welcome to join Newman for a kickball game this summer! 
We'll be at Cosmo-Bethel Park (4500 Bethel St, Columbia) at the 
baseball diamond every Thursday in June from 6-8 p.m. All ages, 
all kickball skill levels. Bring your own lawn chair if you'd rather 
watch than play. No RSVP necessary.

ACTS 2:42 — THE HOLY SPIRIT
Prepare for Pentecost and pray for the gifts of the Holy Spirit! Join 
us for Acts 2:42 on Saturday, June 8: "They devoted themselves 
to the teaching of the apostles and to the communal life, to the 
breaking of the bread and to the prayers." Dinner begins at 6 p.m. 
with a talk on the Holy Spirit and Adoration to follow. Come for 
part of the night or stay for the whole event. The nursery will 
be open for children ages 6 months and up. Contact Theresa at 
theresa@comonewman.org with questions. All are welcome!

MEMORIAL DAY 
The parish office will be closed on Monday, May 27 in observance 
of Memorial Day. Daily Mass will be at 10 a.m.



Walking with Asylum Seekers

for our Newman Community
For those who are sick.
For our beloved dead. Eternal rest grant unto them and let 

perpetual light shine upon them. May they rest in peace. Amen.

Pope Francis' May Prayer Intention: That the Church in Africa, 
through the commitment of its members, may be the seed of unity 
among her peoples and a sign of hope for this continent.

Bishop McKnight's May Prayer Intention: For those who have 
received the Easter Sacraments of Baptism, First Communion, and 
Confirmation this year; that they may witness the resurrection in 
works of sacrificial love.

Call the Parish Office to request prayers or to have the Eucharist 
brought to the homebound. Names will be listed for two weeks.

We PrayCOMO LIFE TEEN
CONGRATS CONFIRMANDI
Congratulations to our Confirmation class of 2019! 
These incredible young adults were sealed with the gifts 
of the Holy Spirit on May 11, and we are so proud of 

them for their perseverance in their faith journeys. 

CONFIRMATION 2020
Interested in joining the 2020 Confirmation class? Keep an eye out 
for information on registering and requirements coming out in 
the next month in the bulletin. If you have any questions, contact 
Renee Molner at renee.molner@comonewman.org.

SUMMER SCHEDULE
We've released the CoMo Life Teen Summer Schedule! We hope 
you can make all of the fun events we have planned. Mark your 
calendars now for our summer kick off picnic on June 1. We'll 
meet at Noon in Newman's courtyard to enjoy food and yard 
games. The MPR will be our rain location. For our full summer 
schedule, find us on social media: @comolifeteen.

Here is an example of a real ministry; an opportunity for the 
Newman community to be a part of a response to a critical, current 
need. Carla is a member of Nuestra Senora de las Montanas, 
the Dominican laity chapter in Albuquerque, New Mexico. She 
wrote this account at my request because I wanted to share it with 
this community. She recently began to work with Albuquerque 
InterFaith, responding to the flood of asylees moving through the 
Southwest United States.

If you are moved by her story, I would suggest that you could 
support the effort, certainly through prayer. Financial support could 
be sent to: 431 Richmond Pl NE, Albuquerque, New Mexico 87106.

Fr. Rich

600 Words on the Asylee Experience
A friend describes this as "transfiguration"; an encounter in 
which Christ is met and revealed, where people are returned to 
themselves, remembering the dignity of who they are and who they 
are called to be.

It is a simple practice of accompaniment in moving parts. ICE or 
Border Patrol will sometimes bus asylees to places of welcome and 
concern scattered across the Southwest. Albuquerque, New Mexico is 
currently the city furthest from the "processing" centers, and we are 
grateful immigration authorities have agreed to bring them this far.

After a harrowing journey from Central America, families arrive 
at the US/Mexico border. Either at port of entry or along invisible 
desolate desert line, a family begs asylum. They actively pursue 
and willingly submit to US rules and regulations. These "legal" 
immigrants are then taken to an ICE detention center. Stripped of 
shoelaces and sometimes personal effects (watches, photos,
Bibles) they wait a day, maybe a week or more. At best they stay 
(men and women and children in disparate groupings) in small 
cement rooms with a toilet. They are given aluminum space blankets 
for warmth and comfort. Others asylees have been held for days 
behind chain link fences along busy thoroughfares, one hundred to 
a site with three port-a-potties among them.

During this detention, asylum seekers' sponsors are verified, 
fingerprints are taken and run through databases. If requirements 

are met, adults are fitted with ankle monitors, given papers 
declaring asylee status, identification numbers, and court hearing 
dates. Then families are put on a bus with armed guards and barred 
windows and driven away.

In our case, the bus arrives to an informal gauntlet of welcome. As 
people step off the bus, we note the fine covering of dust and tear 
stained faces — evidence of fear, assault, indignity and exhaustion.
A few weep openly. A few smile broadly and embrace us as they 
pass. We offer greetings in varying volumes and levels of coherent 
Spanish. "Bienvenidos!" "We welcome you!" "We are not ICE!" "You 
are our guests!" In mutual appraisal — babies in arms, teenagers, 
bashful preschoolers, mothers, fathers, sisters and brothers — we 
recognize ourselves.

Together we process into the hotel lobby to share simple food and 
water. Asylees are assigned and escorted, two families to a room. 
Bilingual volunteers make the initial calls to sponsors, asking 
them to buy and then send ASAP the confirmation numbers for 
travel tickets. As asylees have worn the same clothing for weeks, 
the next almost desperate need, is for clean clothes and a bath, and 
sometimes a visit to the medical team.

Medical needs tend to be "first aid"; a cold, a case of the flu, a rash 
acquired sleeping beneath a trash-strewn overpass. Everyone is 
dehydrated. Young mothers are anxious about the sudden inability 
to breast-feed. One man went to the ER with a kidney stone.

Each "bus," with its fifty stories and faces, has been an immersion 
into another world. Ideas of "us" and "them" begin to dissolve. 
Ideas of "borders" are challenged. It isn't about politics, about 
"nice" or feeling good. It is about the reality Jesus lived, that Paul 
proclaimed; what we do to the least, we do to Christ. There are no 
outsiders — all of us belong to each other.

Transfiguration shines out in all directions. The asylees wash 
away the memory-laden grime and shed the worn clothes of 
fraught journeys. I find myself continually relieved of small fears, 
the burdens of "being right," an endless count of a thousand 
unnecessary things. We are known and embraced and made whole 
in the body of Christ.
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CAMPUS MINISTRY

FINALS FOOD
#FuelupforFinals: Campus Ministry will have snacks available 
upstairs for you as you study starting on Friday, May 10. The 
classrooms upstairs, the student lounge, and the library study area 
are open for you to use. Please remember to clean up before you 
leave — it's a busy time at Newman, and we need your help making 
sure the building is clean and ready to use!

FACULTY & STAFF WINE AND CHEESE OPEN HOUSE

All current or retired faculty from any campus: you're invited 
to a Wine and Cheese Reception! Join us in the Multipurpose 
Room this Wednesday, May 15, from 5-7 p.m. Email Angelle Hall 
(angelle@comonewman.org) to RSVP. We hope to see you there!  

All registrations/RSVPs for campus ministry are 
found on the website under Event Sign Ups: 
www.comonewman.org/campus-ministry/cmsignup

Kids’ Corner
For Kids: Jesus loves us just like a shepherd loves his sheep. Read 
the story of the Good Shepherd with your family this week.

For Parents: We hear that we, the sheep, know the voice of Jesus, 
and he holds us in his hands. The Good Shepherd is a powerful 
image of God's love and care for us that's important at every stage of 
our lives. Share the story as a family this week and talk about all the 
ways God has blessed you.

CEP & EDGE
CHILDREN'S LITURGY UPCOMING SCHEDULE
We will only have Children's Liturgy at 11 a.m. Mass next Sunday, 
May 19, and there will be no Children's Liturgy and the Nursery 
will be closed over Memorial Day weekend.

SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR CEP & EDGE LEADERS
CEP and EDGE are off for summer break, but we are so thankful 
to all the volunteers and extra help from parents that make the 
program possible! More information coming soon about signing 
up for the 2019-2020 school year.


